21.04.2016

H.E. Ban Ki-moon Secretary-General United Nations New York, NY 10017 **USA**



Dear Mr. Secretary-General,

I am pleased to confirm that Aussie Health Assist supports the ten principles of the Global Compact with respect to human rights, labour, environment and anti-corruption. With this communication, we express our intent to advance those principles within our

sphere of influence. We are committed to making the Global Compact and its principles part of the strategy, culture and day-to-day operations of our company, and to engaging in collaborative projects which advance the broader development goals of the United Nations, particularly the Millennium Development Goals. Aussie Health Assist will make a clear statement of this commitment to our stakeholders and the general public.

We recognise that a key requirement for participation in the Global Compact is the annual submission of a Communication on Progress (COP) that describes our company's efforts to implement the ten principles. We support public accountability and transparency, and therefore commit to report on progress within one year of joining the Global Compact, and annually thereafter according to the Global Compact COP policy. This includes:

- We commit to continued support for the Global Compact and renewing our ongoing commitment to the initiative and its principles.
- We commit to delivery of the National Aquatic Data Service in Australia and around the world. We will commit to engaging with Academic, Community, Corporate, Government and Industry stakeholders. We commit to providing mentoring in Water Responsibility and Water Stewardship with the aim the stakeholder create and follow a Water Policy. We will provide education to our stakeholders in water water surveillance, monitoring and reporting with four core elements a) human right to clean water, b) equitable labour irrespective of age, sex, race and religion, c) protection of natural environments and d) non-competitive and anti-corruption of all water resources.
- We commit to work with those organisations that have need for water responsibility and ensuring that they continue to comply to their Water Policy.

Sincerely yours,

Mr Shaun Scott

CEO, Aussie Health Assist